

Senetary

Members present: Mary Brown, Travis Bowie, Paul Denault, Nicole Bruno, Jackie Petrouski

Correspondence Review

No correspondence received this month.

Mary has not heard back from the Cemetery Commission after her conversation with Kevin D. Travis will contact Mike McCue concerning FHC members attending the next Cemetery Commission meeting.

Old Business

- 1) Schoolhouse status The balance of \$2507.71 in the Village School Project Account should be enough money to repair 4 of the schoolhouse windows.
- 2) Status of the South Main Street bridge It was determined that the work that was being done on the bridge was for the annual measuring tides and vegetation checking. It was agreed that the FHC needs to remind the Freetown Highway Department that in regard to work being done on the South Main Street Bridge, the bridge is on the National Register and the FHC should be notified of the work.

New Business

- 1) The first meeting of the Town Hall Building Committee will be held on April 20th at 6 p.m. at the COA. It is an open meeting
- 2) Historic New England. Mary asked that we check on upcoming events that we may want to attend.
- 3) Local Preservation recognition. The FHC would like to make it something significant. We will be looking for photos of the properties owned by Albert Foster and Joe Medeiros. Members will research to see what other towns are doing with regard to preservation recognition.
- 4) Assonet's Hathaway Library The town building is on the National Register. The FHC is concerned about the planned window replacement. Travis will speak with Lucille Rosa, of the library trustees and ask what the status is of the windows.
- 5) The FHC thought it would be nice to have an FHC table at the Strawberry Festival on June 19th. Nicole volunteered to man the table.

Next meeting in May TBD.